It is to be regretted that the Department of Conservation and Pevelopment did not choose an earlier date than March 30 for the public hearing to learn public sentiment on

the proposed memorial in Washington Crossing Park. By that time the

WASHINGTON CROSSING PARK.

Legislature will have practically finished its session's work and will take little interest in the development of the park project. However, there is a little satisfaction in the knowledge that the department has awakened to a realiza-

tion of its responsibility for taking care of the one hundred acres of land acquired by the state. It seems to be clear that if anything is to be accomplished, it must be done

through private effort.